LEWIS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
3920 PLEASANT GROVE ROAD 
MIFFLINBURG, PA  17844 
 
Robert Goss, Jr., Chairman 
Matthew Dersham, Vice Chairman 
Karen Watters, Supervisor 
 
August 9, 2022, Meeting Minutes 
 
The Lewis Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday, August 9, 2022, at 7:00 p.m., at the Municipal Building, Millmont, Pennsylvania.   
 
Those attending the meeting were as follows:  Supervisors Matthew Dersham, Karen Watters and Robert Goss, Jr., Mark Lemon, Solicitor and citizens of the township.   
 
Chairman, Robert Goss, Jr. called the meeting to order.  He led the group with the pledge of allegiance. 
 
The minutes and treasurer’s report were reviewed.  Robert Goss, Jr. made a motion to approve the minutes as printed, seconded by Matthew Dersham, Jr.  All in favor.  Motion passed.  Robert Goss, Jr. made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report and pay the bills for August, seconded by Robert Goss, Jr.  All in favor.  Motion passed. 
 
VISITORS 

· Ed Koeble from EMC Insurance was present to review next years insurance policy.  He reviewed all the coverages and said to let him know when the salt shed was completed and the truck being sold.  He emphasized the township to get proof of insurance from the builder of the salt shed.  

· Lewis Hoover, Tax Collector was present to the board that the tax income may be a little late to due computer issues.
 
CORRESPONDENCE 

· Email from Christa Dorman, Operations and Training Officer for Union County regarding G402 Incident Command System overview.  Robert Goss, Jr. and Matt Dersham will attend on August 30th at 6:00 p.m.

· Email from Shawn McLaughlin, Planning, regarding the condition of the bridges in Lewis Township.  He would like the township to comment on the report.


 
PERMITS:   

Building Permits – Lewis Township-Salt Shed 
Zoning Permits- Lewis Township, Steven Hoover, Brad Shively
SEO Permits- No Report


OLD BUSINESS

· Ballfield-Paul is working on field.  Work on hold at this time.

· EMC – Nothing to report.

NEW BUSINESS

· Discussion about purchasing Midland Walkie talkies for in trucks.  Will check on pricing.

ROADMASTER

· Paul met with PENNDOT on the intersection issues.  They will be evaluating and get back to the township with their comments.  The tar and chip project will start approximately August 18th.  Mulch for the playground.  Iola Lumber’s cost is $28.00, will need 10 yards.  Robert Goss, Jr. made a motion to approve purchase of the playground mulch from Iola Lumber, seconded by Matthew Dersham.  All in favor.  Motion passed.

· Diesel fuel will soon be needed for equipment, Paul will watch prices.

· Haupt Road, discussion on upgrading and paving.  Contact Brian Haight regarding Dirt and Gravel projects. 


 
No further business to be conducted.				 
Respectfully submitted.	
Karen L. Watters, Secretary
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